
Roads Committee meeting

Visite du Branchage

6th September2O24 at 2:30pm

The Roads Committee assembled at the parish Hall at 2:30pm

Present: Conn6table

Rector

Mr N Le Maistre
Mr A Dunford

Apologies were received from Mr B Fossey.

ln attendance: Centeniers O Simmons and D Owen
Vingteniers C Fossey, A lngram and A Ozouf
Roads lnspectors M Le Var, B Dorrington, JLeS Gallichan Jnr, B Jeanne, BC Rondel, JE

Le Maistre, L Agnes and J Deans.

Miss D Le Mott6e, Parish Secretary

Visite du Branchage

Having considered the reports prepared by the Vingteniers and Roads lnspectors, the Visite proceeded
around the Parish and visited sites where potential infractions had been identified.

After inspection, and on the advice of the Roads Committee and Centeniers, the Conn6table decided
that three financial penalties were appropriate.

Rue de la Garenne

During the Visite, the Roads Committee attended Rue de la Garenne following receipt of an email
concerning erosion of the edge of the road outside La Garenne Farm and the property adjacent to it.
Having inspected the site the Roads Committee agreed that the road required repair and confirmed
to one of the owners of La Garenne Farm that the road would be rectified and that the Roads
Committee would contact the owners to ascertain boundaries.

Rue d'Empierre

Following its meeting on 28th August 2024,the Roads Committee attended Rue d'Empierre to explore
the possibility of moving the Parish road name sign closer to the edge of the bank adjoining the road.
It was clear that the road sign was already very close to the road and could not be moved any closer.
It was further noted that the sign was slightly hidden by vegetation and it was agreed to ask the owner
of the hedge to ensure that the sign remained visible.

Rue de la Fontaine de Colard

It was noted that on 1't September 2024, the Duty Centenier was called out due to flooding on the
road and that a contractor was called to clear the road where flooding had deposited mud and silt.
The Roads Committee attended the site where the flooding had occurred and it was noted that the
brook running under the road required clearing. The Conn6table agreed to write to the owner of the
brook.



The Visite du Branchage finished at 4:30pm

P Le Sueur

Conn6table of Trinity

4th October 2024

Date


